

City of Glidden - January 2021

Glidden Newsletter

2021

Holiday Closing

Thursday, December 31st Closed at 12:00 pm Friday, January 1st Closed

Free Wellness Classes

Cardio & Weights

Monday/Wednesday 5:30pm
Led by Dodi Weber

Stretch & Strength

Tuesday/Thursday 5:45pm

Light Contest Winners

1st place— Jeremy Thooft 2nd place— Jack Neubauer 3rd place— Ken Stubbe

Gingerbread Contest Winner

Adult: Kelli Kendall Child: Makenzi Trost

Wooden Tree Project

1st– Jepson Family2nd– Tom Weber3rd– Lindsay Thooft

We need you!! Lifeguards NEEDED!!

We know its early, but wanted to get a head start on the 2021 pool season. In order to open the pool this year we need lifeguards! Print out an application online or stop into the office to apply.

Live Healthy Iowa

Join thousands of Iowans in Live Healthy Iowa's 10 week Wellness Challenge! Live Healthy starts January 11th - March 19th. The registration fee is \$22.00 which includes a t-shirt, one year magazine subscription, weekly motivation emails, unlimited access to recipes, workouts and health information. Live healthy challenges you to continue living a healthy lifestyle even after completing the 10 week challenge.

Aquatic Center Membership Easy Pay

For your convenience, families may purchase a family membership at the Glidden Aquatic Center in four easy payments. Sign up today to receive last years rates! Payments of \$35 each can be made by January 20, February 20, March 20, and April 20. Take advantage of this special offer!

Off Road Vehicle Registration

Residents may now register their Off-Road Utility Vehicle at the Glidden City Office. Off-Road vehicles include golf carts and utility vehicles with a bench seat. Straddle seat off-road vehicles may be driven on the City streets for work purposes only. All off-road vehicles must be registered at the Glidden City office. All off-road vehicles shall be equipped with a regulation slow moving vehicle sign, bicycle safety flag, and permit stickers. All vehicles must be insured. The annual registration fee is \$20. Stop in the City Office today to get your Permit for 2021!



Mitten Tree

The community donated 264 items to the Glidden Ralston elementary classrooms. Items donated were mittens, gloves, stocking hats, boots, snow pants. The Mitten Tree was a huge success!

Page 2 Glidden Newsletter



Snowmobile Warning

Residents are reminded that operating snowmobiles within the City limits is a **violation** of the Code of Iowa, Sec. 321g. Snowmobiles may not be operated on snowplowed streets, sidewalks, parking, city parks and playgrounds. Please abide by the city ordinance and be a good neighbor.

Snow Removal for Driveways & Sidewalks

City officials remind residents of the ordinance regarding snow removal. Do not throw, push, or place snow or ice onto the street. Property owners must remove snow, ice and accumulations promptly from sidewalks. (Code of Iowa, Sec. 364.12 [2b &e])

e-Billing Sign Up er billing

The city is offering utility customers a paperless option to receive their monthly utility bill and newsletter! Send us an email w/Go Green in the subject line at jessie@cityofglidden.org



Your Toilet is Not a Trash Can

Remember your toilet is not a trash can. "Do Not Flush" baby wipes, shop towels, Clorox wipes or other cleaning towels down your toilet. Use The Trash Can. The wipes snag in pipes and valves, clogging the wastewater treatment system which lead to costly repairs. Unlike toilet paper, the wipes are <u>not</u> biodegradable.





Trashcan

NOT a Trashcan

Potential, Promise, and Purpose



Consider *EndowGlidden* in your financial planning. *EndowGlidden* is a 501(c)3 and tax exempt on the IRS code. The fund is professionally invested for the long-term. The income will be distributed to support the community needs. Glidden-Ralston alumni/community members Roger Hartwigsen, Lynn Stork, Brian Johnson, Brian Best, Suzanne Danner, and David McNamara have come together to establish the endowment to secure contributions and planned-giving for special community projects. For more information, contact a board member or email endowglidden@gmail.com.